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S U B J E C T   T O   C O N F I R M A T I O N


ST KEVERNE PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Council Meeting held on Thursday 28th July 2106 in the St Keverne Methodist Hall at 7.00pm.

The following Councillors were present:-

	Cllr D Lambrick (Chairman)
	Cllr R Richards(Vice-chairman)

	Cllr A R Peters
	Cllr A Carey

	Cllr A Richards
	Cllr M Anselmi

	Cllr R Combe
	Cllr W Frisken

	Cllr D Kevern
	Cllr Mrs S Lyne

	Cllr D Brandreth
	Cllr R Beadle

	
	Cllr A Tylor


Also present: - C Cllr W Sanger and 4 members of the public.

1. To accept apologies for absence

There were no apologies.
2. Members to declare disclosable pecuniary and prejudicial interests (including details thereof) in respect of any item on this agenda and any dispensations thereon previously granted or requested now
Cllr R Beadle – planning – item 7a)

3. To receive Cornwall Cllr Walter Sanger’s report.
Following up from the previous meeting; the matter of dogs on beaches – if the Parish Council made an Order to ban dogs who would police it and who owns Coverack beach – if it is privately owned can a council ban dogs.  Helston Community Network Manager Maxine Hardy was looking into this.  Ben Dickinson of Cormac had been in touch with Porthallow residents with regard to the possibility of having a speed ramp.  He had some doubts as to whether that would succeed or one outside the school because traffic was probably not that fast.  Treskewes bus shelter – complaints had been received from residents about its safety.  It had a large crack in the lintel over the doorway but had been inspected and found to be safe.  It did require painting and new bargeboard.  Cllr Walter Sanger had contacted Cormac about it who had said that if a local quote was obtained they would probably pay for it.  It was agreed that the Clerk seeks a quote for the work.  Cornwall Council might then devolve it to the Parish Council as well.  The Cornwall Council governance review was now available to complete online, following Council's request for this at the previous meeting.  Cornwall Council had passed a motion to ask the government to remove business rates from public toilets as there was a public health issue if there were no public toilets.  Cornwall Council was also asking for water rates to be removed from public toilets.  It was noted.  Cllr Mrs S Lyne disputed the notion that traffic did not travel very fast past St Keverne School due to parked cars slowing it down.  It was RESOLVED that Council sends in a response to the governance review stating that it wished to revert to the former committee system.
4. Public Question Time
A member of the public explained the problem of campers on Porthoustock beach (agenda item 12).  There was a notice but Cornwall Council had placed a dog bin in front of it, which could be moved.  Camper owners were taking 5 gallon water butts of water from the toilets using a lot of water and creating a flood in the process, plus they were emptying toilet cassettes down the toilets, which would result in blocking causing expense to get cleared.  It was requested that, being the licensee, the Parish Council provide a sign stating ‘No overnight camping by order of St Keverne Parish Council’.

Another member of the public requested support for his planning – item 7a).  The Chairman asked why he wished to have it lifted.  He stated he felt it had no use at all and was now a ‘no value restriction’. It was noted.

A third member of the public requested permission to cut down a tree on land between his property and N Corner car park, which was overhanging his garage at Silvermead.  It was RESOLVED that Council was happy for him to cut the tree down.

5. To confirm the minutes of the previous meeting
It was RESOLVED that the Chairman sign the minutes of the last meeting as a true and correct record.
6. To receive the following pre-planning applications

There were no pre-planning applications.

7. To receive the following planning applications
a) PA16/05959 Modification of a planning obligation of a Section 106 Agreement dated 1st December 1994 in respect of Planning Application No. 2/21/92/00579/F dated 15th February 1995, Specky Wood, Trevothen, Coverack, Mr Bastian
Cllr R Beadle declared an interest and left the meeting.  It was RESOLVED to support the application.  Cllr R Beadle re-entered the meeting.
b) PA16/06157 To replace current door and window with 5 panel bifold doors, 3 St Mawes, Gallen Treath, Porthallow, Mrs Heidi Mabbott
It was RESOLVED to recommend refusal of the application as the windows would look totally different to all the other flats.
8. To receive planning decisions
15.07.2016 PA16/01987 REFUSED

Applicant: Mr Andrea Gibson

Location: The Croft North Corner Coverack Helston Cornwall

Proposal: Retention of a retaining wall/terracing located on land to the rear

15.07.2016 PA16/01989 REFUSED

Applicant: Mr M Mariscotti

Location: Spindrift North Corner Coverack Helston Cornwall

Proposal: Retention of a retaining wall/terracing located on land to the rear of

Spindrift

11.07.2016 PA16/04024 S52/S106 and discharge of condition apps 
Applicant: Mr and Mrs W A Pollard 

Location: Barnryn North Corner Coverack Helston Cornwall 

Proposal: Application for modification to discharge (remove) the S106 agreement relating to Planning Application No. PA99/00768/F for the conversion of garage/workshop to dwelling for use as ancillary accommodation dated 02.05.2000

13.07.2016 PA16/04856 Granted (CAADs and LUs only) 
Applicant: Mr and Mrs Roy and Minnie Stoker 

Location: Old Trevothen Trevothen Coverack Cornwall TR12 6SD 

Proposal: Certificate of lawfulness for the stationing of a mobile home with conservatory attached to the rear and the erection of a free standing garage 

14.07.2016 PA16/05085 APPROVED 
Applicant: BRC Estates 

Location: Trevarrow Cottage Chymbloth Way Coverack Helston Cornwall 

Proposal: Listed building consent for the addition to rear ground floor kitchen, replacement of corrugated asbestos roof to rear extension with new dry laid natural slate. Replacement of existing UPVC windows to rear extension and removal of existing fake chimney to rear extension 

04.07.2016 PA16/03053 APPROVED 
Applicant: Mr L Cordall 

Location: Tremenhere Barn Touch Me Pipes St Keverne Helston Cornwall 

Proposal: Conversion of barn to dwelling (amended design to extant permission PA08/01587/F) 

05.07.2016 PA16/03726 APPROVED 
Applicant: Mr and Mrs S Rosvear 

Location: Land Adj 16 Tregonning Parc St Keverne Cornwall TR12 6QF 

Proposal: Outline planning permission with some matters reserved: Formation of dwelling. 

9. Matters arising from the minutes not covered elsewhere on this agenda

Cllr Frisken had attended the allotments open day and was very impressed.  It was noted.

Cllr Mrs S Lyne had handed the Clerk her annotations for revised Standing Orders.  The Chairman, Cllr Mrs S Lyne and Clerk would get together and look at them before bringing back to the meeting.

The Chairman advised that he was waiting for a contractor to trim hedges that he owned on the way to Porthoustock.  It was noted.

10. Use of Cormac forms for reporting untidy hedges

Some members noted that it was early to be trimming but there were some areas that required it for safety and visibility reasons, such as Coverack and Penhallick junctions with the main road, Coverack road on the bend opposite Maindale junction and also Meadow Lane.  These would be reported again.  It was suggested a map be drawn up to present to Ben Dickinson at the next quarterly meeting.  The Clerk noted that this would have to be very large scale in order get in sufficient detail of property ownership boundaries.

11. To discuss asking Cornwall Council for a speed ramp into Porthallow

This had already been discussed under item 3 – Cornwall Council report.  A speed check might be installed.  It was noted that the Village Association did not own up to the beach wall.

12. To consider request from Porthoustock for sign banning over night campers on beach

It was RESOLVED to pay for a sign worded as per in Public Questions, provided that the licence did not prevent Council from doing so.  The Clerk would liaise with Cllr Anselmi and Porthoustock Village Hall representative over the wording.  Notices would also be placed on the toilet doors asking people not to take water and empty camper toilet cassettes into the toilets.

13. To consider moving the next meeting from 1st September to 8th September

This was deferred to be discussed in Committee.

14. To consider doing away with second July meeting next year

This was deferred to be discussed in Committee.

15. Correspondence
There was no correspondence.

16. To receive the financial statement

Current account £11,051.45



Business tracker account £45,452.78

17. The cheques to be signed by Councillor Mrs S Lyne
18. To approve the following outstanding accounts: 
It was RESOLVED that the following accounts be approved and cheques prepared:

a) Clerk’s pay








454.49
b) Clerk’s expenses








  82.79

c) St Keverne Methodist Chapel (hall hire 28/7)




  20.00

d) Susan Roberts (St Keverne bus shelter cleaning)



  60.00
e) Cornwall Council (rates Porthallow toilets - balance)



156.00

f) Cornwall Council (rates Harbour toilets - balance)



153.00

g) Cornwall Council (rates St Keverne toilets - balance)



462.00

h) Helston Town Council (New Cllr training)




  15.00

i) Porthoustock Village Hall (hire 17/9/15 & 7/7/16) 



  30.00

j) SSE (street lighting)







  59.94(paid)

k) J Clayton (trimming)






          2370.00(paid)

19. Any other business (for information only)
A member asked what was being done about the potholes along the sides of the Dollies to Penhallick road.  Cllr A Tylor had this in hand as he had the planings in his yard.

Dog signs for Coverack beach – these were in hand.

The footpath to Mears had a lot of growth overhanging it.  As this was a matter for the landowner a letter would be sent to him.

St Keverne new play area was now open for use throughout the long summer holidays ahead.  The official opening would take place on Sunday 11th September.

St Keverne defibrillator had been installed and commissioned so was now operational.  Members thanked Cllr A Carey for all his efforts in getting it installed.

At the request of a member, letters would be sent to both schools congratulating them on their end of year performances.

Cllr Frisken met the architect at Dolor to discuss the plans for the protective wall.  It was hoped to have the plans submitted to Cornwall Council by the end of August.

It was noted that Dr Hilke Molsen was leaving St Keverne Health Centre.

There had been a leak in a sewage outfall at Coverack, which had already been reported.

It was queried whether a footpath at Coverack, which went behind Archie’s Loft and on to the harbour was on the definitive map.  The Clerk would find out.

20. The next meeting of the Council will be held on Thursday 8th September 2016 in St Keverne Methodist Hall, at 7.00pm.
21. In view of the nature of the following items, it was RESOLVED to exclude members of the press and public under the Public Bodies (Admissions to Meetings) Act 1960 (Standing Order 1)






